                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
            4th January, 2018. 


   Present:  Cllrs:  Paul Raymond, Brigit Thurstan, Chris Prior, Neil Prior, Paul Brown
   Apologies:  Cllr. Rob Smith
   In attendance:  Mr. Richard Gambold and Mr. Dean Skates
1. Casual Vacancy

Mr. Dean Skates attended the meeting to discuss his application to join the Community Council. 
The Councillors agreed unanimously that he should become a Community Councillor but, although he met all the other criteria, there was a problem because he was not on the Electoral Role.  If this could be resolved he would be welcomed onto the Council. 


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 7th December, 2017, were read and approved.    Proposed by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan and seconded by Cllr. Chris Prior.

3. Matters Arising
· Risk Assessments/Maintenance etc.
· Lloyds Bank safe box.  The contents retrieved by the Clerk included the deeds to the playing field purchased by the Community Council in 1996.   The safe box facility is no longer  available. 
· “A Major Trauma Nework for South & West Wales and South Powys”.  Copies given to Cllrs: Paul Brown and Brigit Thurstan.   For discussion at the next meeting.

4. Finance 
Payments requested:       Presbyterian Church of Wales 
                            (balance of rent for Trefin Village Hall/Chapel House) - £129.00 

                  Proposed by Cllr. Paul Brown, seconded by Cllr. Neil Prior.

Payments received:  Precept instalment of £1333.00o
Financial information:  
Balance of current a/c as at 4th January, 2018 - £2026.23
Balance of deposit a/c as at 4th January, 2018 – £14,173.00
Balance of Com Hall & Chapel Fund as at 4th January, 2018 – £2779.78
5. Planning
Planning Applications

PCC
           17/0774/PA:  land adj to A487 – residential development (4 affordable dwellings).  Not in favour – 
                access to development is potentially dangerous.  The Community Council approves of the principle of 
                affordable housing.
PCNPA

NP/17/0714/FUL:  Bank House, 11 Ffordd yr Afon, Trefin – demolition of existing structures and provide 3 new 3 storey 4 bedroom detached dwellings with associated external works.  
Mr. Richard Gambold, the developer, attended the meeting to discuss the application and his proposal to swop a piece of land that the Community Council owns at the entrance for a strip along the playing field which would allow for better access for the new residents.  There is some confusion as to the ownership of this strip of land. The Community Council land registry entry for 1996, when the playing field was sold to the Council, appears to show that the boundary is along the hedgebank and the pathway is already owned by the Council.  The former owner of the land who sold to Mr. Gambold insists that the boundary is on the other side of the pathway.   
Mr. Gambold confirmed that he has no plans for the strip of land and if it was proven that he owned this land he would give it to the Community Council.   Mr. Gambold will ask his solicitor to look into the land ownership issue and let the Council know the outcome. The planning development is not dependent upon the improved access which would result from the proposed land swop.
The Clerk was asked to invite Andrew Richards , Planning Officer – PCNPA,  to a site visit with Cllr. Paul Brown as soon as possible.
The Council otherwise had no adverse comments.


6.  Correspondence           
a)  Mr. Richard Tilley – letter received regarding Access Track from Ffordd yr Afon to The Mount/Pen 
      yr  Olmarch, Trefin.   Mr. Tilley was asking if the Community Council knew who owned the land.      

     The Clerk was asked to let him know that the Council does not know who owns the land in question.
b)  PCC – County Council Budget Reductions and Medium Term Financial Plan – proposal to recharge 
           all costs incurred by a Returning Officer in relation to the holding of an election for a Community  

     Councillor received.  
c)  Mr. Richard Gambold – email regarding planning application NP/17/0714/FUL above received.  
     Forwarded to all Councillors.
.
7.   Facebook
      Nothing new to report.

8. Precept Calculation
The Community Council discussed the letter from Pembs County Council proposing to recharge for election expenses – see 6(b) above.   The potential cost to the Community Council could be £5000 plus per election although this was by no means clear.   After discussion Cllr. N Prior proposed an increase of £1000 to the Precept for 2018/19  in order to start a community fund which would accrue over the next 4 years.  This would set the Precept at £5000 this year.  Seconded by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan.


9. Defibrillator Monitoring
There is still water in the Croesgoch unit.   Cllr. Rob Smith is yet to look at it.  Cllr. Paul Brown will do the January checks.

10. Public Toilet
Phil Owen has put forward a quote for refurbishing of outside of building will cost £320 plus materials.     This will include the guttering, fascia and doors.  Cllr. Chris Prior proposed that the quotation should be accepted, seconded by Cllr. Paul Brown.  Councillors chose the colour “Signal Red”.

11. Pembs County Council Report
C Cllr Neil Prior gave details of the proposals to increase the Council Tax this year.  Pembrokeshire has the lowest Council Tax in Wales.  Proposals are 5, 8 or 12.5%.  Public consultation process yet to be identified.
Signed……………………………….

Date  ………………………………….
